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Minutes of the Trust Board

Date Tuesday 24 November 2009

Philip Constable Board Room

	Present:
	Mrs Naaz Coker (NC)
	Chair

	
	Mr David Astley (DA)
	Chief Executive

	
	Mr Mike Bailey (MB)
	Deputy Chief Executive & Medical Director

	
	Mr Richard Eley (RE)
	Director of Finance

	
	Ms Emma Gilthorpe (EG)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Dr Ros Given-Wilson (RGW)
	Medical Director

	
	Dr Graham Hibbert (GH)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Professor Sean Hilton (SH)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Mr Patrick Mitchell (PMi)
	Chief Operating Officer

	
	Ms Moira Nangle (MN)
	Associate Non Executive Director

	
	Ms Zoe Packman (ZP)
	Interim Director of Nursing & Patient Involvement

	
	Mr Michael Rappolt (MR)
	Non Executive Director

	
	
	

	In Attendance:
	Mr Neal Deans (ND)
	Director of Estates & Facilities

	
	Mr Peter Jenkinson (PJe)
	Trust Board Secretary

	
	Dr Trudi Kemp (TK)
	Director of Strategic Development

	
	Mr J-P Moser (JP)
	Director of Communications

	
	Mrs Sally Storey (SS)
	Interim Director of Human Resources

	
	Mr Alan Thorne (AT)
	Director of Transformation

	
	Mrs Denise Richings (DR)
	Assistant Board Secretary

	
	
	

	Apologies
	Mr Paul Murphy (PM)
	Non Executive Director

	
	
	Action

	09.78
	Chair’s Opening Remarks
Seven Members of the public/staff were present at the meeting.  The Chair reminded those present that this was a Board meeting in public, and not a public meeting.  Those present would be given the opportunity to ask questions on agenda items at the end of the meeting.
	

	
	
	

	09.79
	Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.
	

	
	
	

	09.80
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING – TB(M)(09)5
The Minutes were accepted as a correct record of the meeting held on 29 September 2009
	

	
	
	

	09.80.1
	Board Action Plan – TB(09)98
The Board noted the updated plan, a number of items related to ongoing strategic issues and it was agreed that the outstanding outcomes would be reviewed at the next meeting.
	Jan 2010

	
	
	

	09.81
	ITN news presentation
JP Moser played a news clip which had been broadcast on ITN featuring the pioneering work taking place at St George’s by Prof B Madden and his team around the use of Bio glue to seal bronchial fistulas in the lungs.
	

	09.82
	MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	

	
	
	

	09.82.1
	Flu Planning update – TB(09)99
P Mitchell reported the numbers of flu cases have remained low and are being managed in the hospital and daily data is fed back to the SHA.  Approximately 2,000 (95% clinical staff) staff had been vaccinated for swine flu; the priority for vaccinations has been for staff within clinical areas including administration staff.  The programme of vaccinations will be rolled out to staff in other key areas to ensure there is a lesser impact to the Trust as a result of staff sickness.
	

	
	
	

	09.82.2
	Renal Transport Contract – TB(09)100
The paper which had been circulated clarified the four questions which had been raised at the previous meeting in September.

N Deans reported that regular meetings take place between facilities, the General Manager for Renal services and links with the renal patient group to ensure the users of the renal service are actively engaged with any changes. The new contract will be monitored to ensure the performance times are achieved.
	

	
	
	

	09.82.3
	Chief Executive’s Report – TB(09)101
The report was noted for information which gave a summary from the Annual General Meeting held in September 2009 and the publication of the Annual Report 2008/09.  The report also highlighted the recent staff long-service and special achievement dinner and congratulated N Coker on winning the Lloyds TSB Jewel Awards Lifetime Achievement Award for her contribution to UK Society.
The Board received the Chief Executive’s report
	

	
	
	

	09.83
	STRATEGIC ISSUES
	

	
	
	

	09.83.1
	Quarter 2 Progress update on the 5 year annual objectives – TB(09)102
T Kemp presented the report which outlined the work streams which are being delivered to ensure the Trust delivers against the strategic aims.  
The following points were discussed:
· M Rappolt sought assurance that the strategy would be linked through KPI’s into the Board performance report.  T Kemp reported that the new operational targets from the Operating Framework will be measured and reported back to the Board before the financial year end.
· T Kemp reported on how the development of the Wolfson site is being taken forward and the future provision of community provider services.
· M Nangle sought confirmation on the timescales for the feedback from the staff survey.  S Storey reported that the headline results will be available in February 2010.  JP Moser to encourage staff through Communications to complete the survey.  A Thorne reported on a supplementary survey which is being carried out with staff by the Transformation team for feedback on services, staff engagement and organisational culture.
M Rappolt reported that staff will complete surveys if they believe that there will be changes as a result of their responses, he therefore encouraged the Trust to act quickly on feedback from staff surveys.

The Board received the Quarter 2 progress report presented by T Kemp
	

	
	
	

	09.84
	GOVERNANCE
	

	
	
	

	09.84.1
	To review Trust Performance report – TB(09)103
P Mitchell presented the report and highlighted improvements within each area of the CQC annual health check.  The following points were noted:

· 18 week figure had been revised to 83%, the target is 90%.  Until recently the 18-week target has been achieved, however due to the success of the call centre, more patients are being seen in outpatients and therefore there has been more demand on admissions by 20%.  There is an action plan being put in to place to achieve the target for the final quarter.
· The Trust had received the results of the Annual Health Check.  The results were ‘fair’ for the quality of service and ‘fair’ for use of resources.  It was noted the delivery of performance is now far more sustainable and actions have been put in place to maintain performance and improve on the results.
N Coker sought assurance that the Trust is aiming to achieve ‘Excellent’ ratings.  D Astley reported that the main areas had achieved the targets however minor areas had reduced the scores.  It was noted that there is now an increased level of performance monitoring to ensure all areas are reviewed to improve the scores for the future.  P Jenkinson reported that a new Performance Management Group has been established which will look at all the indicators on a monthly basis in order to ensure none of the targets are missed.  It was noted that a mid year declaration of the Standards for Better Health will be due on the 7 December and this submission will be a declaration of full compliance with all the standards.
S Hilton sought clarification of the changes on the future reporting.  P Jenkinson reported there will be a final health check for 2009/10.  From January 2010 there will be a different model of self assessment which is Registration with the Care Quality Commission; this will be a compliance method of assessment, however, the national targets and priorities will remain the same.

G Hibbert requested that future performance reports include a forecast on progress, so that if targets are met these are documented with an indication of what scores will be achieved.

P Jenkinson reported that we should be back on trajectory to achieve ‘good’ and ‘good’ by year end as long as there is no further slippage in performance.

N Deans gave assurance that additional measures have been put in place to ensure the Trust will not breach the Capital Resource Limit this year.

N Coker summarised that although the Trust is disappointed with the results from the CQC Health Check, measures have been put in place to achieve improved scores for next year.

It was agreed that the Risk, Assurance and Compliance Committee would sign off the mid-year declaration.

The Board received the Performance Scorecard and CQC Annual Health Check presented by P Mitchell
	P Mitchell

P Jenkinson

	
	
	

	09.84.2
	To review Assurance Framework - TB(09)104
P Jenkinson presented the report which had been submitted in a new format to improve risk management reporting.  The framework had been reviewed at the Executive Risk Committee and it was noted that the Financial risk should read ‘the Trust is not able to achieve the planned surplus of £6.5m’.

The format of the report was discussed and ways the information could be shown more clearly in the control column. It was noted that there will be one risk per page with more detailed information with mitigating actions.

S Hilton sought clarification on how external factors are judged i.e. Externalisation, Healthcare for London, Hyper-acute Stroke and Trauma requirements for the provision of services, areas where the Trust is reliant on support externally.  P Jenkinson reported that as part of the Board Development programme in February 2010 there will be an in-depth session on risk management which will cover all the various registers and how they are managed and how risks are mitigated in the Trust.  It was noted that the Trust has two main sources of risks, those reported up through the organisation through the Divisions which are actual operational risks, these are reported through the committee system and then the Assurance Framework which details the top down Strategic Risks which is developed each year by setting Strategic objectives and then risk assessing each corporate objective.  The Trust Board will receive an amalgamation of both sets of risks; the risks will be the most significant risks to the Trust, as recommended by the Risk, Assurance and Compliance Committee.
The Board received the Assurance Framework update presented by P Jenkinson
	

	
	
	

	09.84.3
	To review Financial Performance Report – Month 07 – TB(09)105
R Eley presented the Finance Report which shows a £945k under spend compared to plan.  It was agreed that the surplus target of £4.5m needs to be raised to £6.5m to take account of the impact of IFRS and the increase in the position on working capital, the next accounts will show the target set at £6.5 surplus.

The Board noted the PCT challenge around excess bed days, R Eley to meet with the PCT to discuss this issue.  It was also noted that a Performance Notice had been received from the Acute Commissioning Unit with regard to the 18 week target, the Trust is required to submit a detailed action plan to resolve the issues, it was noted that activity is now well ahead of target.
G Hibbert reported that the Finance Committee recommended the report and the actions to the Trust Board.  It was also noted that an excellent paper had been reviewed by the Finance Committee on actions being taken to reduce the level of debtors in the Trust and additional resources which have been put into place to reduce the debts therefore improve the cash position.  The supply chain project had been thoroughly reviewed and a contract has now been signed.  P Jenkinson reported that the format for the Annual Plan is under review and discussions to take place with the SHA to see if St George’s can adopt the Monitor style format for reports.  The Finance Report was accepted.

The Board received the Finance Report presented by R Eley and G Hibbert.
	

	09.84.4
	Doctors Licensing and Revalidation – TB(09)106
S Storey presented the report which outlined a major change taking place across the NHS around assuring doctors practising in the NHS are appropriately licensed and fit to practice.  All practising doctors are now required to be registered with the GMC and also have a license to practice to carry out clinical activity; performance will be monitored on a periodical basis to ensure standards are being met.  It was noted that St George’s is 100% compliant.

G Hibbert felt it was an excellent paper and should be used to improve the appraisal process.

N Coker raised concerns around item 8.1.3 where it stated there was no written appraisal policy for consultants within the Trust.  R Given-Wilson reported on the extensive documentation and training for appraisals rather than a specific Policy.  M Bailey reported that a large number of appraisals have been carried out which may not have been registered centrally.  M Bailey reported on the progress with consultant level activity data which will soon be available and will improve the appraisal and personal development programme.

S Hilton reported that revalidation is a positive development to improve patient care, it was also noted that the appraisals are structured around the GMC’s good medical practice domains.

M Rappolt sought clarification on the numbers of Clinical Excellence Awards given if there was only evidence of 35% consultant appraisals taking place.  M Bailey reported that the individual consultants are required to sign to say they have had an appraisal over the previous 12 months and that they had a current job plan.  It was noted that the Trust uses a paper system for appraisals; it would be more efficient to have an electronic system.

P Jenkinson questioned why the consultants required a different appraisal form and system to the Trust Policy and suggested that the consultant appraisals should be linked to the Corporate objectives and to the Strategy of the Trust.  S Storey confirmed that the consultant appraisals will be directly linked to the objectives of the Trust.  Due to the validation process the forms will need to be different to the standard Trust forms.

The Board ratified the Trust plans for implementing the GMC’s licensing and revalidation of doctors and for bringing doctors’ appraisals up to 100% compliance.  It was agreed that the Board would be kept updated on progress.
	

	
	
	

	09.85
	REPORTS FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEES
	

	
	
	

	09.85.1
	Report from the Director of Nursing – TB(09)107
Z Packman presented the report which the Board commended for its clarity and content.
G Hibbert sought assurance that the nursing vacancy situation would be maintained due to the costs involved with agency staff and the improved patient care and safety associated with permanent staff.  Z Packman reported that publicity material has recently been improved together with the use of social networking sites.  It was noted that recruitment initiatives would be taking place in EIRE.

The Board received the Director of Nursing report as presented by Z Packman
	

	
	
	

	09.85.1.1
	Infection Control Annual report – TB(09)108
Dr A Breathnach presented the Infection Control annual report which summarised the activities of the infection Control Team at St George’s and also described the Infection Control Programme for the following year.
The key points were noted:
· AB presented a breakdown of the number of healthcare-associated infections and it was noted that there had been significant improvements in the prevention and control of these infections.
· The team are also looking at reducing infection rates associated with urinary catheter usage and surgical site infections.
N Coker acknowledged the good results and sought assurance that the positive figures would continue.  A Breathnach stressed the importance of maintaining the high standards by all staff and not losing the drive and enthusiasm.  M Bailey reported on the cultural and behaviour changes that have taken place by staff working with patients and this is an example of how St George’s can demonstrate positive change.
E Gilthorpe sought reassurance on how St George’s is tracking the improvements and achieving the targets around hygiene issues that were raised by the Care Quality Commission.  N Deans updated on the fortnightly healthcare acquired taskforce meetings which take place where an action plan is monitored.  A number of areas have changed since the CQC inspection:

· There is a new cleaning contractor in place and more money has been invested together with more cleaning hours.

· Issues around cleaning of equipment have been resolved.
· Visible records of cleaning are now displayed.

· Maintenance requests are dealt within a timely fashion.

· Matrons are carrying out ward rounds on a regular basis and reporting any issues and regular meetings take place between the Matrons and Facilities staff.

M Rappolt expressed his thanks to the team for achieving the excellent reduction of infection rates.  He sought assurance on how the Board will be supporting the Infection Control team to reduce additional types of infections.  D Astley reported that the new Director of Nursing in the new year will be launching a Trust wide Patient Safety initiative which will include reducing patient infections.  The Director of Nursing report to the Trust Board will always include an item around Infection Control.
It was agreed that strong leadership at Trust Executive level has brought about change related to infection control issues and the Trust Board continue to take this very seriously.

The Board received the Infection Control Annual Report as presented by A Breathnach and the Board gave assurance of their support and challenge on issues related to Infection Control
	

	
	
	

	09.85.2
	Report from the Risk, Assurance & Compliance Committee – TB(09)109
E Gilthorpe presented the report.  The following points were noted:

· There is a new process in place for approving policies; a new group has been established to approve all Trust policies.
· A backlog of Serious Untoward Incidents has occurred due to lack of resources to process the investigations.  The RAC have requested that urgent attention is given to the outstanding SUI’s.  RAC have been assured that some very positive trends will be reported from December with revised timelines.

· The key focuses for the next meeting will be around the Assurance Framework and to review and agree the top 10 issues, reviewing SUI’s and Standards for Better Health.
The Board received the report as presented by E Gilthorpe.
	

	
	
	

	09.85.3
	Medical Director’s Report incorporating report from the Clinical Management Board – TB(09)110
M Bailey presented the Medical Director’s report and highlighted the following areas:

· Healthcare for Southwest London provisional recommendations will be available in December which will probably include moving quite a lot of outpatient activity into the community and possibly moving planned elective surgery to take place at an elective centre.  St George’s will remain the major acute hospital for SW London.
· Professor David Fish, Managing Director of King’s Healthcare Partners had recently given a presentation at CMB around what Monitor expected from the Board in terms of its awareness of patient safety.

· The new consultant appointments were noted.

G Hibbert suggested that CMB reviews the good and bad performing units in terms of financially to encourage further clinical engagement.  M Bailey reported this will follow on from service line reporting.

The Board received the report as presented by M Bailey
	

	
	
	

	09.85.4
	Care and Environment progress report – TB(09)111
N Deans presented the report.  The following points were noted:

· Two theatres in the Delivery Suite have been in use since October 2009.

· Restaurant in Lanesborough Wing – it was noted that the catering services have been taken over by MITIE and they are upgrading the existing catering facilities in the Trust.  The EHO report had been received and since then a number of actions have been put in place to ensure there is never a repeat of the issues raised.  The EHO have returned to the site each week to monitor progress and have been satisfied with the remedial measures and action plan.  There will be a final inspection before the new facilities open in January 2010.
G Hibbert sought clarification as to whether the Trust is on track for making improvements to the buildings and physical infrastructure planned for the year.  N Deans reported that the key capital schemes are on track as detailed on the RAG report which will be included in future reports to the Board.  It was agreed that an annual update on capital works would be presented to the Trust Board.
The Board received the report as presented by N Deans
	

	
	
	


	09.85.5
	Audit Committee report from the meeting held on 9 September 2009 - TB(09)112
M Rappolt presented the report from the Audit Committee held on 9 September 2009 and recommended that the Board accept the report.  He outlined the recommendations to the Board from the report.  The following points were noted against each recommendation:
1.
As previously mentioned the Performance Management Group has now been set up which will address the recommendation around administrative procedures.

2/3
Project Management – there were a number of issues raised around the use of appropriate project methodology and senior user involvement on project groups.  Assurance has been received by the Audit Committee that there will be closer attention paid to this area in the future.  A Thorne reported that standard project methodology is being actioned by the Transformation team.
4. Fire Safety – Assurance had been received that all the actions had been completed.

5. Bank Office – Assurance had been received at the November Audit Committee meeting that a number of actions had already been undertaken and there was a forward programme to ensure the procedures in the Bank Office would be improved.

6. Audit Committee Terms of Reference were agreed at the September Trust Board meeting.

M Rappolt presented feedback from the Audit Committee meeting held on the 18 November 2009.
1. Progress on addressing outstanding actions from prior Audit reports has improved but there are still a number that are overdue without reasons being given as to why they are late. The Board Secretary has undertaken to review the tracking mechanism for outstanding actions and to recommend to the Audit Committee how the system might be improved.

2. The Audit Committee work plan for the balance of the year was reviewed and modified in the light of additional audit requests from the Trust and resulting Internal Audit resource constraints.

3. The Audit Committee was pleased to receive two reports indicating that reasonable assurance could be given on activity data recording and on payroll. On the latter there had been significant improvements since the last audit.

4. We place great emphasis on the effective use of benchmarking to improve quality of care and efficiency. The Audit Committee were therefore pleased to note that in two areas benchmarking studies had been undertaken – Ward Staffing for Elderly care and the management of overseas patient debt. The Trust has, and is acting on, the results and we encourage the Trust to continue to explore other areas for benchmarking.

5. The Audit Committee received an update on actions to strengthen the controls in the Bank Office and was encouraged by the progress made to date

6. An approach to strengthening controls to ensure that the level of debt recovery from overseas visitors is increased was presented and endorsed by the Audit Committee.

7. Given recent high profile publicity on expense claims in the public sector the Audit Committee requested an Internal Audit of Trust expenses at all levels. The audit found that expense claims within the Trust are both reasonable and proportionate and that appropriate control procedures were in place.  As a result of the Audit the Audit Committee recommended that the Board bring together the different expenses policies into an overarching policy on expense and ensure that policies and procedures are regularly reviewed and updated.
8. Audits of Network Management Security and the redevelopment of the Electronic Patient Management System gave only Limited Assurance. Action is underway to implement the recommendations of the Audits. The Audit Committee noted that elements of project management in the EPMS project were found to be weak.

9. Progress on reducing salary overpayments seems to have stalled at 0.16% some way off from the agreed target of 0.1% of the salary bill. The Chief Operating Officer has undertaken to performance manage this area much more closely. Progress will be reported to the Board on this area in the New Year.

10. The Audit Committee were pleased to hear that Counter Fraud continues to operate effectively within the Trust

The Board accepted the Audit Committee recommendations as presented by M Rappolt.
D Astley gave assurance on the actions in place and the improved review of internal audit reports which are reviewed at the Executive Directors meeting prior to submission to the Audit Committee.  With regard to the Overseas Patients Policy, it was noted that existing legislation would be implemented more rigorously. 
	

	
	
	

	09.85.6
	Report from the Finance Committee – TB(09)113
The minutes from the Finance Committee meeting held on 23 October were noted.  No further questions were raised.
	

	
	
	

	09.85.7
	iCLIP verbal update
It was noted that there was no further update for the Board on iCLIP.
	

	
	
	

	09.86
	ANY OTHER URGENT BUSINESS
There was no other urgent business discussed.
	

	
	
	

	09.87
	QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC
	

	
	The following questions were received at the meeting.

2 questions received from Hazel Ingram

1.
In the Minutes of the Clinical Management Board of 02.11.09, it states (09.172) that discussions are taking place to move 20 Elderly care beds off site by December.  Does this mean that there will be 20 less beds for elderly patients at St. George’s – if so, where are they going to be admitted?


P Mitchell reported that the Trust is currently in discussion with a number of private providers to establish additional elderly care beds not on St George’s site to allow the Trust to make more medical beds available on site to manage the increased demands via A&E.  Additional beds will be sought off site in a more appropriate Wandsworth community setting, although in a private facility.
2.
In the Minutes of the Clinical Management Board of 19.10.09, in paragraph 09.162, it says that elective surgery might need to be cancelled to accommodate A & E admissions.   Elsewhere in these Trust Board notes it says that elective surgery had been cancelled due to high activity in A & E. Was this high activity due to Swine flu or to RTA’s.  If it was due to the latter, will more elective surgery have to be cancelled if the new Trauma Unit is a success?

P Mitchell reported elective surgery has been cancelled for a variety of reasons, if a patient is cancelled on the day this is normally associated with bed pressures as a result of A&E, it has not been as a result of swine flu or road traffic accidents.  There has been an overall increase in A&E attendances, predominately in elderly patients.


H Ingram raised concerns around the inconvenience to patients when operations are cancelled on the day.

M Bailey reported that every effort is made to try and admit all elective surgery patients and the Trust does recognise the disruption to patients and families.  It was also noted that a possible outcome from the SW London review may mean that emergency and elective activity is separated onto different sites.

3. Concerns were raised around transferring elderly care beds off site.  P Mitchell reported that there are often elderly patients who are medically fit however require convalescence nursing care or who are waiting for a nursing home placement (of which there is a shortage in Wandsworth).  These patients do not require hospital care; therefore they would be better cared for in a nursing environment rather than an acute hospital setting.
4. It was suggested that Doctors appraisals could be carried out on the anniversary of their individual start date rather than trying to appraise all the doctors on the same target date each year.  N Coker reported that huge progress has been made around consultant appraisals.

5. M Squires suggested that comments are received from the public after each agenda item rather than wait until the end.

6. M Squires commented on the evidence of bed shortages within the various board papers.  He asked whether the Board would re-consider re-opening the Bolingbroke for non-acute care.  D Astley reported that the Bolingbroke will remain closed as the building is not fit for purpose and there is not enough capital to spend on the building.  St George’s wants to ensure that elderly patients have access to good quality accommodation and appropriate recuperation facilities.
7. M Squires raised concerns around the NHS plans for the future, particularly around the reduction of tariff.  N Coker reported that the SW London review is looking at how beds are managed and ensuring patients are being cared for in the most appropriate setting.  D Astley reported that the reduction in tariff will be a risk to the Trust and therefore the hospital needs to ensure that patients are cared for in the most appropriate settings.
8. M Squires felt that the changes to the renal patient transport services would provide an improved service and welcomed the use of putting penalties into place if the targets are not achieved.
	

	
	
	

	09.88
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting of the Trust Board will be held on 26 January 2010 at 2.00 pm in the Philip Constable Board Room.
	


The minutes of the Trust Board meeting held on 24 November 2009 were agreed by the Board on 26 January 2010 and signed by the Chair.

	Date
	Action
	Lead / Date Due
	Outcome

	March 2008

Minute 08.29.1.2
	To provide annual monitoring reports against delivery of the Estates Strategy.
	N Deans

March 2010
	

	Nov 2008

Minute

08.102.2.11
	· The Trust to have contracts in place for all its income transactions.

· The Trust will soon have a Commercial Directorate in place to manage income relationships.  To deal with expenditure relationships the Trust needs to permit the procurement department to have full authority to this area.  There needs to be significant culture change
	R Eley

Jan 2010

R Eley

Jan 2010
	

	Nov 2008

Minute

08.102.2.11
	Enforcement of procurement procedures, and introduction of supply chain management
	R Eley

Jan 2010
	

	Jan 2009

Minute

09.10.1.3
	12 – month progress report on Improving Access and Care for People with Learning Disabilities
	Z Packman

Jan 2010
	

	March 2009 Minute 09.27.1.2
	Progress report on action plan relating to the healthcare Commission Review of Children’s Hospital Services, 2008/09
	Z Packman

Jan 2010
	Presentation planned for the Jan Board meeting.

	May 2009 

Minute 09.39 and

09.43.2.6
	The Board to consider the topics of complaints and SUIs in detail, as cross-organisational issues.
	P Jenkinson

Jan 2010
	To be reviewed and considered by RAC, then reported to the Board.

	March 2009 Minute 09.42.2.5
	Executive Directors to review the Trust’s values against the NHS Constitution.
	D Astley

Mar 2010


	

	March 2009 Minute 09.43.2.1
	Progress against the Patient Satisfaction survey to be reported to the Board in six months time.
	Z Packman

Jan 2010
	

	March 2009 Minute 09.43.2.6
	Revised SUI investigation and reporting process to be development and implemented – progress to be reported to the Board.
	P Jenkinson

Jan 2010
	Will be reported via RAC to the Board

	March 2009 Minute 09.44.1
	1.
Taking it on Trust:  a review of how NHS trusts and foundations trusts get their assurance

2.
Figures you can trust:  A briefing on data quality in the NHS.

To be reviewed for discussion at a future Board Development and Strategy Day.
	P Jenkinson


	Now part of the Board Development program
Remove from Action plan

	Sept 2009

Minute

09.70.1
	Compliance with EWTD to ensure senior posts in place for Feb 2010
	A Thorne

Jan 2010
	Update to the Jan Board meeting

	Sept 2009

Minute

09.70.1
	Progress with Patient Safety at Night – outcome from audit carried out in Oct 09
	A Thorne

Jan 2010
	Update to the Jan Board meeting
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